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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting  

held on Thursday, 9th April 2024,  

at Millennium Hall Cockshutt starting at 7pm

 
Present:  

Residents: Cllrs. J. Bowers, P. Griffiths, Ms J. Harrison, Ms. P. Inglis and I. Webb 

(Chairman) and two other residents of the parish  

Chair: Chair of the Parish Council Cllr I Webb 

Clerk: Parish Council Clerk, Lynda McCormack 

  

APM01/24 Welcome 
 

Cllr Webb welcomed everyone to the meeting.   

 

APM02/24 Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 13th April 2023  
 

The minutes of the meeting held on 13th April 2023 were approved and signed by the 

chairman Cllr. Webb 

 

APM03/24 Annual Report of the Parish Council  
 

Cllr. Webb introduced and welcomed our new councillor Richard Hadley representing 

Cockshutt Ward. The Parish Council supported a significant number of modest projects 

during the year and commented on 11 planning applications.   
 

The Parish Council has taken on board the issues raised in Crosemere Crescent with the 

pumping station and flooding in that area. The Parish Council has written to Severn Trent 

Water Authority about this matter, correspondence & discussion is ongoing.  
 

The Parish Council set the precept for this year the same as it was last year, which is no 

increase to ratepayers. 

 

APM04/24 Parish Debate 
 

The Chair of the Village Hall Committee thanked the Parish Council for its support during 

the year. The Village Hall Committee again raised ongoing concerns regarding illegal 

activities on the Hall Car Park and are installing a new camera. They also proposed posts 

and chain at the entrance to prevent overnight parking. The VH Committee would like to 

install a post between the footpath/vehicle access from Shrewsbury Road to the playing 

field.  
 

The Speedwatch group are depleted at the moment and are looking for more volunteers to 

continue this initiative.  
 

Streetlighting has been an issue in recent months, unusually it has taken some 

considerable time and the streetlights reported as not working are still not repaired.  
 

A resident suggested that the verges at the entrance to village on the Cockshutt-

Loppington road could be improved. The Parish Council to investigate.  
 

The Clerk handed the official portrait of the King to the Chairman of the Village Hall 

Committee for hanging in the Hall.   

    

The Chair, Cllr Ian Webb, declared the meeting closed at 7.21 pm. 

 

 

Signed…………………………………………………..  Date…….....…………… 
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